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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

We would like to advise that we are undertaking works at Kogarah High School to facilitate 
community use of the sports field. 

In order to improve safety and community access to the field, we will be replacing 3 sides of field 
fencing. We will also be installing 3 additional access points, including one access ramp and 2 new 
stair entrances. 

Fencing and access works from 29 January 

Removal of the existing fencing on Gladstone Street, Victor Street and Palmerston Street started 
on Wednesday 29 January 2025. This fencing will be replaced with a flat-top fence measuring 1.6 
metres in height. Temporary fence panels will be installed in the short-term until the new fence 
panels are delivered. These fencing works are expected to be finished by the end of February 2025. 

Construction of the new entry points to improve access will start on Friday 31 January. This work 
includes: 

• installation of an access ramp and gate on the corner of Victor Street and Palmerston Street.
• construction of a set of stairs with an access gate on the corner of Gladstone Street and

Victor Street.
• construction of another set of stairs with an access gate on Palmerston Street.

The entry point works are expected to be completed within 3 to 4 weeks.

Traffic and pedestrian impacts

Work hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday until Wednesday 5 February during school 
holidays, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. From Thursday 6 February, when students return to 
school, work hours will only be carried out between 10 am and 2 pm to minimise disruption to school 
drop off and pick up times. 

Traffic management measures may be in place for the safety of pedestrians and drivers while work 
is being carried out. Please follow the directions of any temporary signage and traffic controllers.  

There may be an increase in noise during this time. We will make every effort to minimise noise 
where possible. For more information on how we manage construction impacts, visit the School 
Infrastructure website Managing construction impacts in your community (nsw.gov.au).    

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the 
details below.    

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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